



COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CARE POLICY & FINANCING

1570 Grant Street, Denver, CO 80203-1818 ◆ (303) 866-2993 ◆ (303) 866-4411 Fax John W. Hickenlooper, Governor ◆ Susan E. Birch MBA, BSN, RN, Executive Director

March 23, 2012

Jennifer Gilroy, Reviser of Statutes Legislative Legal Services 200 E. Colfax Avenue Denver, CO 80203

Dear Ms. Jennifer Gilroy:

Enclosed please find the Centers of Medicaid and Medicare's notice of approval for the Medicaid buy-In program effective March 3, 2012.

Section 25.5-5-201(III)(B) requires the executive director of the state department to inform the reviser of statutes within sixty days after the state department receives authorization to provide medical benefits to individuals with disabilities who are participating in the Medicaid buy-In program established in part 14 of article 6 of this title.

If you require further information or have additional questions, please contact the Department's Legislative Liaison, Carrie Cortiglio, at Carrie.Cortiglio@state.co.us or 303-866-3972.

Sincerely,

Susan E. Birch, MBA, BSN, RN Executive Director

SEB/zjl

Enclosure(s)

Transmittal and Notice of Approval of State Plan Material

Cc: Lorez Meinhold, Policy Director, Governor's Office of Policy and Research John Bartholomew, Financial & Administrative Services Office Director Suzanne Brennan, Medical and CHP+ Program Administration Office Director Antoinette Taranto, Client and Community Relations Office Director Carrie Cortiglio, Legislative Liaison Joanne Zahora, Public Information Office